
The HIPAA Omnibus Final Rule

The Omnibus Final Rule was released by the Department of Health and Human

Services on January 17, 2013. It was designed to strengthen the privacy and security

protections offered under the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of
1996 (HIPAA). This rule enhances patient's privacy protections, provides individuals
new rights to their health information and strengthens the government's ability to

enforce the law.

Summary of Changes In the 2013 Final Rule

Notice of Privacy Practices (NPP)

The changes to the NPP apply to all Covered Entities.

Background

HIPAA requires all Covered Entities to provide patients with a Notice of Privacy
Practices (NPP) that explain how the Covered Entities may use and disclose patient
Protected Health Information (PHI) and some of the rights that patients must have
related to the control of their information.

New Rule

The new rule changes the content that must be included in the NPP.

Under the new rule, the NPP must contain information about patient authorization
forms. The revised NPP must:

> Describe the types of uses and disclosures that require a patient to sign an
authorization form.

> Contain a statement that other uses and disclosures not contained in the NPP

will be made only with authorization from the patient.

> Contain a statement that at any time a patient can revoke an authorization, if
it is in writing. There are limited exceptions to the ability of a patient to revoke
authorization. Two examples of these exceptions are:

A. Where the Covered Entity has already used the authorization to use or
disclose patient information. The revocation cannot be retroactive.

B. If the authorization was for purposes of obtaining insurance coverage and

there are other laws that grant them certain rights.
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